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Illegal Floodplain harvesting that occurs in the northern basin has an adverse effect on the social, 
environmental, economic and cultural aspects of all entities down stream from point of diversion. 
 
Water regulations published 30/4/2021-  
 
DRAG on behalf of our community disagreed with the Water regulations published 30/4/2021 
in its entirety.  We totally supported the recent disallowance in parliament. 
 
How floodplain harvesting can be licensed, regulated, metered and monitored so that it 
is sustainable and meets the objectives of the Water Management Act 2000 and the 
Murray Darling Basin Plan- 
 
DRAG does not support floodplain harvesting in any form. All man made diversions or 
structures that stop the natural flow of water returning to the river off the floodplain should be 
removed.  
If current governments find a need to legislate floodplain harvesting, DRAG representatives are 
willing to engage with elected representatives and government departments to find a workable 
solution that allows the river and all of its environs to survive today and into the future. 
One of the major issues that effect connectivity and river health is that there is no discussion or 
agreement on end of valley flow from all the Barwon Darling tributaries.  A certain amount of 
flow must be available before water is allowed to be extracted. 
 
Conclusion-  
 
It would seem that over the past 15 years there has been a concerted effort by upstream 
Businesses, Irrigation Lobbies and Government agencies to decommission the Menindee Lakes 
and keep as much water upstream of Bourke as possible.  This will not be tolerated by people 
living along the lower Darling. Water flowing in our rivers and lakes is not a commodity purely 
for commercial gain.  Healthy Rivers and Lakes are far more valuable to this Country than any 
crop and the health of the river and lakes system should be put ahead of all other considerations.  
Without a healthy Darling River and Menindee Lakes there can be no healthy Murray River 
system. The Darling and Murray River systems are RIVERS, not irrigation channels and must be 
left as rivers. 
It is the political will that is missing and the courage to make the correct decision and follow it 
through that is lacking. 
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